
City of San Antonio

Agenda Memorandum

File Number:20-4484

Agenda Item Number: 20.

Agenda Date: 9/10/2020

In Control: City Council A Session

DEPARTMENT: Police

DEPARTMENT HEAD: William McManus, Chief of Police

COUNCIL DISTRICTS IMPACTED: City Wide

SUMMARY:

This ordinance authorizes the City Manager or Designee to negotiate and execute an Interlocal Cooperation

Contract between the Texas Department of Public Safety (DPS) and the San Antonio Police Department

(SAPD) for a five-year period beginning September 1, 2020 and ending August 31st, 2025.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

On August 20, 2015 (ordinance 2015-08-20-0714), SAPD entered into a contract with the Department of Public

Safety (DPS), to conduct blood alcohol and drug toxicology analysis.

The San Antonio Police Department is seeking to extend its contractual relationship for these services with

DPS. The five-year term of the contract will begin in September 2020 and would end on August 31, 2025. The

City’s payment to DPS covers the cost of two positions that perform the analysis and operating expenses

including blood kits, travel, and equipment expenses. DPS will test approximately 250 blood samples a month

and return results within approximately 30 days.

ISSUE:

This ordinance would approve the continuation of a contract with the Department of Public Safety for

mandatory blood draw and testing of samples in connection with Driving While Intoxicated (DWI)

investigations.
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ALTERNATIVES:

The extension of this contract allows SAPD to continue its partnership with the Department of Public Services

related to blood alcohol and drug toxicology analysis.

FISCAL IMPACT:

This ordinance authorizes a five-year contract with the Texas Department of Public Safety (DPS) to provide

blood alcohol and toxicology analysis for the San Antonio Police Department (SAPD) in an amount of

$174,457.34 for the first year of the contract. Funds for the first month of the contract from September 1 to

September 30, in the amount of $14,538.11 are included in the FY 2020 Adopted General Fund Budget, and

funds for FY 2021 from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021 in the amount of $175,840.52 are included in

the FY 2021 Proposed Budget pending approval of the budget. Funding for future years of the contract is

contingent on future council appropriations.

Below is an annual breakdown of the fees payable to the Department of Public Safety (DPS).

            Year 1       $174,457.34
            Year 2       $191,055.49
            Year 3       $202,791.10
            Year 4       $203,016.35
            Year 5       $202,791.10

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval to execute a contract with Texas Department of Public Safety in continuing to

provide blood alcohol and drug toxicology analysis of evidence submitted by San Antonio Police Department.
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